
If a component of collaboration usability approaches unity (i.e. the numerator gets
close to denominator), it would imply that the given group task is well supported by the
given CT for that component. Conversely, if a component has a value close to zero
(numerator much less than denominator), it would mean weak support of the CT for that
component for the given collaborative task.

With this conceptualisation, measuring the usability of CT would require an
assessment of how important the different components of collaboration are for a
collaborative task and how well those are supported by a particular CT being considered.
In order to determine collaborative task requirement and technology support for those
requirements, it was necessary to devise an instrument to measure both with the same
scales. The present study focuses on developing a validated instrument that taps into the
components of collaboration. The CT usability instrument (CTUI) was developed and
validated in a two-stage process. In the first stage, the commonly accepted methodology
for instrument development was followed (Churchill 1979, Sethi and King 1991) to ensure
that the instrument exhibits desirable psychometric properties and demonstrates construct
validity (e.g. reliability, discriminant and convergent validity). This is presented in
Section 3. In the second stage, the concurrent validity of the CTUI was further
demonstrated via a laboratory experiment. This will be presented in Section 4.

3. Developing the collaboration technology usability instrument

This section details the instrument development process. The goal here is to develop an
instrument that captures the relevant components of collaborative work that can be used
to measure both the requirements of a collaborative task as well as how well a CT supports

Figure 1. The collaboration space and collaboration technology (CT) usability. The axes of the
collaboration space represent the three components of collaboration – communication (cm),
coordination (cd) and cooperation (cp).
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